
        
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

UNION COUNTY COMMISSIONERS – JANUARY 17, 2017 
 
 

 PRESENT:   Paul Wiwi, David Woeste, Alan Alcorn, Pam Tharp, Daniel Taylor, Jim Crouch, Caleb Greene, Dale 
Dishmond, Shaun Tudor, and Gene Sanford 
  
Wiwi called the meeting to order and led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Woeste moved to approve the minutes of 
the January 3 meeting.  Alcorn seconded the motion and it carried 3-0. 
 
HEALTH DEPT:  Diane Timberman appeared with a list of 3 names for possible appointment to two vacancies on the 
Health Board.  Appointments are divided into certain subdivisions and after some discussion, Alcorn moved to reappoint 
Hank Fallat to the Health Board for a 4 year term.  Woeste seconded the motion and it carried 3-0.  Discussion followed 
on what subdivision the other appointment should fall under and no further action was taken. 
 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT:  Melissa Browning reported that she had sent out the Community Readiness Survey to 
about 30 community members as part of the reorganization for the Eastern Indiana Regional Planning Commission.  
Commissioners were part of the survey and she encouraged them to complete it. She also stated that Purdue will be 
doing a housing study as part of the survey.   
 
AMBULANCE REPORT:  Wiwi reported that he, the Sheriff, 911 dispatch and the town had met with Nathan St. Clair and 
discussed staffing for the ambulance.  St. Clair stated that 2 ambulances would be staffed at all times and he would let 
dispatch know who is covering the county if both ambulances are out. 
 
HIGHWAY:  The Auditor reported that the $536,000 INDOT Community Crossings grant had been received and the 
striping bill for Dunlapsville Road has been paid. 
 
SHERIFF:  Sheriff Dale Dishmond reported that there are 18 prisoners housed locally and 3 out of county.  He also stated 
that the new cameras should be installed the next day and the new vehicle should be here soon. 
 
MISC:  Alcorn reviewed an air quality report for the Transfer Station which indicated that it was within acceptable limits. 
 The Commissioners signed Conflict of Interest Statements for Diane Baker, Chris Rosenberger and Linda 
Rosenberger.           
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned. 
 
 
            
__________________                _____________________               ______________________ 
                                         
 
 
 
 
Attest________________________________, Auditor 
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